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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO JUNE 8, 2022 (8:30 a.m.) 

Correspondence 

(1) 4 submissions, May 27 - June 7, 2022, regarding 2195 Gordon Avenue

(2) May 31, 2022, regarding “Fwd: Residential Program E-News -  May 2022”

(3) 12 submissions, June 2 and 7, 2022, regarding Dog Bylaws

(4) June 3, 2022, regarding “Proposed Pickle ball Courts at Hugo Ray Park”

(5) June 3, 2022, regarding “2021 Annual Financial Report -- not published”

(6) June 4, 2022, regarding “Adding a heat pump to a townhouse in a strata lot
having a distinct front yard and a distinct rear yard”

(7) June 7, 2022, regarding “Those positive voices…” (Transit)

(8) June 7, 2022, regarding “Can you please refer me to the right person/office as
it relates to road signage/safety?”

(9) West Van Matters, June 7, 2022, regarding West Van Matters Newsletter

(10) June 7, 2022, regarding “FW: "Arts Planning Visioning"”

(11) Committee and Board Meeting Minutes – Public Arts Advisory Committee
meetings April 8 and 12, 2022; and Awards Committee meeting May 13, 2022

Correspondence from other Governments and Government Agencies 

No items. 

Responses to Correspondence 

(12) Financial Services, June 7, 2022, response regarding “FOURTH QUARTER
2021 REPORT -- WATER UTILITY -- WATER RESERVES”



(1)(a)



(1)(b)
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220-1651 Commercial Dr.
Vancouver, BC   V5L 3Y3
www.bcnpha.ca
 

June 2nd, 2022 

District of West Vancouver 
750 17th Street   
West Vancouver, BC, V7V 3T3 

RE:  Parcel A – 2195 Gordon Avenue 
Kiwanis North Shore Housing Society – Below Market Rental Housing 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

I am writing to express BC Non-Profit Housing Association’s organizational support for the 
below market rental housing project proposed by Kiwanis North Shore Housing Society 
(“Kiwanis”). 

We know that renters in the city are facing significant challenges with affordability. As per 
the latest census there were more than 4,000 renter households in West Vancouver, 
representing a quarter of all households. Overall, more than half (58%) were spending more 
than the accepted standard of 30% of their pre-tax income on rent and utilities, which is 
notably higher than the provincial average of 43% of renter households overspending on 
housing. Furthermore, more than one third (37%) of these renter households were spending 
more than 50% of their pre-tax income on rent and utilities, meaning they were forgoing 
other basic necessities and were at real risk of homelessness.  

In light of this, upon your review of this project, please consider the following: 

• There is a desperate need for this type of housing in West Vancouver, where market
prices have driven many out of the community.

• Projects like this alone cannot solve the housing crisis but will help hundreds of
families and individuals over the lifetime of the development.

• The location is well serviced by transit, schools, amenities, and recreational facilities
making it ideal for below market rental housing.

• 70% of West Vancouver’s workforce commute into the municipality adding traffic
congestion and air pollution because they cannot afford to live where they work.







, West Vancouver, BC  

https://carpediemsuites.com/ 

Mayor and Council, District of West Vancouver 

c/o: correspondence@westvancouver.ca and via direct email to Mayor Booth & members of 
Council  cc.: Mark Chan, via email to: mchan@westvancouver.ca  
INITIALLY SENT MAY 20/22; AMENDED TEXT JUNE 6/22 HIGHLIGHTED IN YELLOW 

Mayor Booth and members of Council, 

I write with reference to the Gordon Ave. development project, prior to the Council meeting 
June 13 where you will consider adoption of steps that would commit the District to the project 
as currently conceived.  If nothing changed I would join many of my fellow constituents in 
congratulating you all on what may be one of your proudest achievements of this current term.  
But I think we can improve the project and that’s my theme with this letter. 

Since your unanimous vote earlier this month to send the matter forward with staff’s 
recommendation to issue your Notice of Disposition, I have read and re-read the report to 
Council by Mark Chan dated April 27/22, looking for indications of what the successful 
proponent for the condo parcel was promising to do with the leasehold strata offering that 
would really make a difference to the crisis of housing in our community, and I don’t find any.  
So I have reached out to Darwin Properties myself to initiate discussion.  I think the Parcel B 
condo offering ought to include some commitments to address our housing challenges more 
proactively. I think that any condo offering on the Gordon Ave. site should assure us of 
absorption to people with genuine local connections, and that it should assure attainable 
ownership opportunities for some of our local workforce. 

I firmly believe that a rent-to-own program can be implemented that would remain non-
recourse to the District, and would in due course deliver enhanced cash returns to the District 
for the condo parcel. It would facilitate opportunity for many local workforce members with 
assured local connections to attain affordable ownership here in West Van.  I won’t attempt to 
demonstrate the Live to OwnTM program our company has designed within the scope of this 
letter, but I have described it to all of this Council at various times, and I would be pleased to 
provide a demonstration for you, and any staff or other advisors you’d like to have evaluate it.  

s. 22(1)
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[DOCUMENT TITLE] | [Document subtitle]

We’ve been through 2 years of negotiations with CMHC and BC Housing, and many 
considerations by credible real estate players in the metro Vancouver, BC, and metro Edmonton 
markets.  The program has been refined with input from all of these parties and it’s time has 
come for implementation in the market.   

At the heart of the program’s design is the concept of “patient capital”, empowering tenants to 
earn equity and an option to purchase their home, through performing as an investment 
partner to mitigate risk and stabilize sustained cash flows in rental housing.  The District can 
provide that patient capital by allocating a small portion of the anticipated proceeds of sale of 
the condo parcel, at very low risk, and with the promise of projected returns that would exceed 
the expected return from the Endowment Fund.  The funds so allocated would provide 
ownership opportunity to the local workforce and implement the Live to OwnTM program here, 
where it has been conceived, as a demonstration to the entire country of a partial, limited, yet 
potent solution to our housing affordability crisis.   

Live to OwnTM is by design disruptive and somewhat unconventional in real estate financing.  It 
has to be, in order to break us out of the status quo that keeps us stuck in a trend of 
diminishing access to affordable ownership, even while wealthy property investors continue to 
profit from the status quo and probably would prefer that nothing ever changed. Who will be 
the players that take on the disruption, and the adoption of some reasonable degree of 
innovation?  We have the resources at hand with Gordon Avenue to take a bold step without 
being reckless with the public’s assets and its trust.   

In addition to that “patient capital” the District can provide, the Live to OwnTM program calls on 
families with housing equity to reinvest small portions of their non-taxed principal residence 
capital gains to safely provide ownership opportunity to their own heirs.  Then it provides them 
with a secure, sensible structure in which to provide inter-generational financial assistance.  
This can keep local families together, with grandchildren growing up near their grandparents 
and where their parents went through school, or currently work.  Once the concept of family 
sponsorship is understood, the potential for employers to sponsor their own employees into 
local home ownership emerges as an obvious additional resource this program can leverage. 

I sincerely hope you’ll help me to encourage Darwin Properties and others in the development 
and financial circles, to be bold and intentional about disrupting the status quo.  Let’s make 
Gordon Avenue a demonstration worthy of national recognition, and worthy of local praise as 
truly producing the best community benefits possible, within its constraints. 

I urge you to add this further community benefit to the leasehold strata offering for Parcel B. 

Sincerely, 

Pat Frewer 

s. 22(1)



West Vancouver, BC  

https://carpediemsuites.com/ 

Mayor and Council, District of West Vancouver 

c/o: correspondence@westvancouver.ca and via direct email to Mayor Booth & members of 
Council 
cc.: Mark Chan, via email to: mchan@westvancouver.ca  

Mayor Booth and members of Council, 

I write with reference to the Gordon Ave. development project, prior to the Council meeting 
June 13 where you will consider adoption of steps that would commit the District to the project 
as currently conceived.  If nothing changed I would join many of my fellow constituents in 
congratulating you all on what may be one of your proudest achievements of this current term.  
But I think we can improve the project and that’s my theme with this letter. 

Since your unanimous vote earlier this month to send the matter forward with staff’s 
recommendation to issue your Notice of Disposition, I have read and re-read the report to 
Council by Mark Chan dated April 27/22, looking for indications of what the successful 
proponent for the condo parcel was promising to do with the leasehold strata offering that 
would really make a difference to the crisis of housing in our community, and I don’t find any.  
So I have begun discussions with Darwin Properties and they appear to be listening, and 
interested in my proposal.  I think the Parcel B condo offering ought to include some 
commitments to address our housing challenges more proactively. I think that any condo 
offering on the Gordon Ave. site should assure us of absorption to people with genuine local 
connections, and that it should assure attainable ownership opportunities for some of our local 
workforce. 

I firmly believe that a rent-to-own program can be implemented that would remain non-
recourse to the District, and would in due course deliver enhanced cash returns to the District 
for the condo parcel. It would facilitate opportunity for many local workforce members with 
assured local connections to attain affordable ownership here in West Van.  I won’t attempt to 
demonstrate the Live to OwnTM program our company has designed within the scope of this 
letter, but I have described it to all of this Council at various times, and I would be pleased to 
provide a demonstration for you, and any staff or other advisors you’d like to have evaluate it.  

s. 22(1) s. 22(1)
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We’ve been through 2 years of negotiations with CMHC and BC Housing, and many 
considerations by credible real estate players in the metro Vancouver, BC, and metro Edmonton 
markets.  The program has been refined with input from all of these parties and it’s time has 
come for implementation in the market.   

At the heart of the program’s design is the concept of “patient capital”, empowering tenants to 
earn equity and an option to purchase their home, through performing as an investment 
partner to mitigate risk and stabilize sustained cash flows in rental housing.  The District can 
provide that patient capital by allocating a small portion of the anticipated proceeds of sale of 
the condo parcel, at very low risk, and with the promise of projected returns that would exceed 
the expected return from the Endowment Fund.  The funds so allocated would provide 
ownership opportunity to the local workforce and implement the Live to OwnTM program here, 
where it has been conceived, as a demonstration to the entire country of a partial, limited, yet 
potent solution to our housing affordability crisis.   

Live to OwnTM is by design disruptive and somewhat unconventional in real estate financing.  It 
has to be, in order to break us out of the status quo that keeps us stuck in a trend of 
diminishing access to affordable ownership, even while wealthy property investors continue to 
profit from the status quo and probably would prefer that nothing ever changed. Who will be 
the players that take on the disruption, and the adoption of some reasonable degree of 
innovation?  We have the resources at hand with Gordon Avenue to take a bold step without 
being reckless with the public’s assets and its trust.   

In addition to that “patient capital” the District can provide, the Live to OwnTM program calls on 
families with housing equity to reinvest small portions of their non-taxed principal residence 
capital gains to safely provide ownership opportunity to their own heirs.  Then it provides them 
with a secure, sensible structure in which to provide inter-generational financial assistance.  
This can keep local families together, with grandchildren growing up near their grandparents 
and where their parents went through school, or currently work.  Once the concept of family 
sponsorship is understood, the potential for employers to sponsor their own employees into 
local home ownership emerges as an obvious additional resource this program can leverage. 

I sincerely hope you’ll help me to encourage Darwin Properties and others in the development 
and financial circles, to be bold and intentional about disrupting the status quo.  Let’s make 
Gordon Avenue a demonstration worthy of national recognition, and worthy of local praise as 
truly producing the best community benefits possible, within its constraints. 

I urge you to add this further community benefit to the leasehold strata offering for Parcel B. 

Sincerely, 

Pat Frewer 

s. 22(1)
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I just saw updated information that maintenance work on the Seawalk dog walk will begin next week: 
https://westvancouver.ca/news/dog‐walk‐along‐seawalk‐closed‐annual‐maintenance‐june‐16‐17.  

Corinne 

Corinne Ambor 
Parks Stewardship Manager | District of West Vancouver 
T: 604.925.7138 | westvancouver.ca  

We acknowledge that we are on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territory of the Squamish Nation, Tsleil-Waututh Nation and Musqueam Nation. We recognize and 
respect them as nations in this territory, as well as their historic connection to the lands and waters around us since time immemorial.

From: Corinne Ambor  
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 4:36 PM 
To: 
Subject: follow up on phone call today 

Hi 

Thank you for calling me back this afternoon. As discussed, here is a link to Council’s strategic plan: 

https://westvancouver.ca/government/mayor‐council/priorities. I have inquired as to whether there is an 
updated plan available for 2021 – 2022, and will let you when I hear back. 

Regards, 
Corinne  

Corinne Ambor 
Parks Stewardship Manager | District of West Vancouver 
T: 604.925.7138 | westvancouver.ca  

We acknowledge that we are on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territory of the Squamish Nation, Tsleil-Wautu h Nation and Musqueam Nation. We 
recognize and respect them as na ions in this territory, as well as their historic connection to the lands and waters around us since time immemorial.

s. 22(1)
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I would like to present this proposal for change as soon as possible. I look forward to hearing your response.  

Thank you  

West Vancouver 

Attachments: follow in batches of 5. Please attach.  

s.22(1)

s.22(1)
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V  R

From: >
Sent: Friday, June 3, 2022 12:48 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Proposed Pickle ball Courts at Hugo Ray Park

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click 
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

I see that Mayor and Council ignored pleas from those  the proposed locations for 
these courts in HRP .    

It was dismaying to see that 200 West Van residents have so much political clout to sway Mayor and Council to give 
them a unanimous vote completely ignoring concerns raised by the neighbourhood who will be directly affected.      

Please confirm two things: 

1. What is the traffic plan once these courts are installed?  People will travel from all over the North Shore.  There is one
road in and out.  Surely you have considered this important issue.

2. Confirm that users of the courts will be REQUIRED to use the quieter paddle.   If they don’t have one they will not be
allowed to play.

3. I would like to receive details of your cost estimate.  I assume if there are cost overruns you will deal with them by
reducing the number of courts vs spending more taxpayer money.

I continue to have grave concerns about this proposal but, like all things with this Council it appears to be a fait 
accompli.   Clearly you had all made up your minds about this proposal before a vote was even taken.   

West Vancouver, BC 

Sent from my iPhone 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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  To require a minor development permit for a minor modification of this nature to the 
exterior of the strata unit, or the strata complex is 'bureaucratic' oppression writ 
large.  It is within Council's remit to address this on an expedited basis, and I encourage 
you, and all of you, to take this on this month and direct staff, through a Council 
resolution, to (1) waive fees and reduce the paperwork associated with processing the 
approval of the complainant's request for a permit, and, (2) direct staff to bring a bylaw 
amendment to address the underlying permitting and development permit process in 
development permit areas when a minor alteration of a townhouse strata unit or a 
townhouse strata development is applied for such that the applicant need undertake no 
greater burden than a single-family residential property owner would be required to 
undertake in similar circumstances. 
 
   West Vancouver may have needlessly onerous bylaw provisions, but enforcement is 
optional.  We should not be bureaucratically bound to bring a hammer down on 
residents seeking to improve their properties and relieve distress arising from climate 
change when they follow due process and obey the regulations.  Discretion is the better 
of valour, you Worship.  You, as magistrate, have that discretionary power at your 
disposal, in conjunction with Council members.  Bring it to bear, and cut the 
bureaucratic Gordian Knot that has given rise to the evident distress of the strata unit 
owner, the complainant. 
 
Your servant, 

 
, West Vancouver,  

 
p.s.:  Full disclosure -- on penalty of perjury, the writer asserts that he has no 
connexion with or knowledge of the original complainant. The opinions expressed here 
are those of the writer and no other. 
 

. 

s. 22(1)
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 Presentation - 2022 Student Video Contest: Information presentation. 

 2195 Gordon Avenue: Consideration. 

 Ambleside Town Centre Local Area Plan: Revised Approach: Consideration. 

 Consideration of Metro 2050: Regional Growth Strategy: Consideration. 

 Proposed Fees and Charges Bylaw 5136, 2021, Amendment Bylaw 5204, 2022 
(Latecomer Charges and Cost Recovery): Consideration of adoption. 

 Proposed Housing Agreement Authorization Bylaw 5200, 2022 (2195 Gordon Avenue): 
Consideration of bylaw modification, and second and third reading. 

 Proposed General Local Elections Regulation Bylaw 4960, 2018, Amendment Bylaw 5217, 
2022 (to clarify mail ballot voting procedures): Consideration of three readings. 

 Delegation Request: Consideration of approval. 

Full Agenda: https://westvancouver.ca/sites/default/files/22jun13-Agenda-Web.pdf 
 
 

 

 

History being repeated  

                      - PUNCH MAGAZINE 24 APRIL 1904  

 

  The attached picture is of a Punch Magazine cartoon dated 24 April 1904. Despite the passing of a Century 
plus, a couple of World Wars, a bunch of regional wars, riddance of dictators and despots, dictator comebacks, 
a lot of boundary/border changes and more, not much has changed, has it? 
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+++++ ICYMI +++++ 

 
---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Carolanne Reynolds <EditorWVM@westvan.org> 

Date: Fri, Jun 3, 2022 at 6:24 AM 
Subject:   🔔🔥🇨🇦 WVM 2022: Bridge Festival 'Sessions'; Jubilee Pix 
To: Carolanne Reynolds <editorwvm@westvan.org> 
Cc: Carolanne Reynolds <chair@heritage.westvan.org> 
 
              {expletives deleted -- wrote about the change and it's disappeared -- wd be curious if anyone received it} 
There's been a change wrt the hours for cmnty groups.  Presume they'll update the page on Friday.  Wanted to let 
you know asap. 
 
Right now the DWV website has: 
https://westvancouver.ca/calendar/bridge-festival-2 

  

FESTIVAL DATES 
Friday, June 3, 4–10 p.m.  
Saturday, June 4, 11 a.m.–10 p.m. 

however. received this (my highlighting): 
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Date: Thu, Jun 2, 2022 at 8:04 PM 

Subject: RE: Table? BOOTH! Bridge Festival 

To: Carolanne Reynolds <chair@heritage.westvan.org> 

... 

The Bridge Festival has opportunities for Community Organizations to host a table on Friday evening or Saturday 
day/evening in the ‘West Coast’ Pavilion. You will notice the pavilion on the Bridge Fest 2022 Site Plan attached.   

Bridge Festival runs Friday June 3 4 – 10pm and Saturday June 4 11am – 10pm. We recognize the festival is long and 
difficult for many community organizations to spend two days at the event. We’ve broken it down to 3 shorter 
timeframes,  allowing groups to select the one that works best for them. 

                   Friday evening 4 – 9pm 

                   Saturday day 11am – 4pm 

                   Saturday evening 4 – 9pm 

... 

 

This means if you want to see some particular groups, you'll hv to know when they'll be 
there.  Presumably there'll be a list indicating wch ones when.  HWV has requested 4 - 9pm Sat 
so will hv more info in the next WVM (later today -- some had already said they'd come by 
today.  Furthermore, have offered to put out some information from a few other heritage grps. 

Difficult for organizers but do agree that wd be a long commitment for one person at a display 
for that long. 

 

Do look forward to seeing some of you and taking the time to visit other tables.  Lots going on! 

 

Today was the first day of the Platinum Jubilee long weekend, so Trooping the Colour was on 
TV.  Good to see the Queen and royal family looking well although HM won't be at St. Paul's 
today.  What an achievement, what a long commitment, what a gracious symbol, what a 
wonderful Commonwealth family we are part of. 

                                               Cheers, 

                                 Carolanne  ✍   
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                                                                             922 4400      

 
👑 In pictures: The Royal Family at Jubilee celebrations 
Publisxx 
20 hours ago.       https://www.bbc.com/news/uk-61672048 
The Queen has appeared on the Buckingham Palace balcony as part of official celebrations for her 
Platinum Jubilee. 
The 96-year-old monarch was seen watching troops returning from the official Trooping of the Colour 
ceremony.  
                                    

👑  All the Best Photos of Trooping the Colour 2022 
Under blue skies in London, the British royal family kicked off the Platinum Jubilee celebration 
weekend in style. 
BY EMILY BURACK.    JUN 2, 2022 
https://www.townandcountrymag.com/society/tradition/g40173228/trooping-the-colour-2022-photos/ 
 
=============================================================== 
---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Carolanne Reynolds <chair@heritage.westvan.org> 

Date: Thu, Jun 2, 2022 at 12:29 PM 
Subject:   🔔🔥🇨🇦 WVM 2022: Jubilee Weekend Starts Today! 
To: Carolanne Reynolds <editorwvm@westvan.org> 
 
The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Central Weekend 2022 | The Royal Family.  {Lots of pix} 
describes what will happen each day: https://www.royal.uk/platinum-jubilee-central-weekend 
AND -- you can watch on CBC! 
          https://www.cbc.ca/news/queen-platinum-jubilee-how-to-watch-1.6473049 

How to watch coverage of the Queen's Platinum Jubilee 
     Viewers can watch CBC coverage from London and a new documentary 
     CBC News · Posted: Jun 01, 2022 4:00 AM ET | Last Updated: 6 minutes ago 
CLICK: https://www.cbc.ca/news/queen-platinum-jubilee-how-to-watch-1.6473049 
            {starts with Trooping the Colour Thurs} 
Celebrations marking Queen Elizabeth's Platinum Jubilee reach their peak in London this week. CBC 
News has coverage of the events taking place during the four-day celebration in honour of Elizabeth's 
70 years on the throne, and a new documentary.Here's how to watch the coverage on CBC 
Television, CBC News Network and CBC Gem. You can also find coverage at CBCnews.ca, on the 
CBC News app and YouTube. .. 

PS 
SO glad when I asked at Monday night's ccl mtg if WV had sent congratulations wrt the Queen's 70th 
anniversary, the mayor said no, but would!  {Hope to see a copy.} 
FYI -- didn't send earlier cuz only received late yesterday but wanted you to know about (and see) this.   
Heritage WV will be at  the Bridge Festival (tomorrow and Saturday);  pls let me know if you want yr info on our table  
Decided not to delay this with more DWV news   Will attack that later  

Cheers, 
     Carolanne  ✍   
                       922 4400  

 
=============================================================== 
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---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Carolanne Reynolds <EditorWVM@westvan.org> 

Date: Tue, May 31, 2022 at 4:35 PM 
Subject:   🔔🔥🇨🇦 WVM 2022: 6pm PH + Sp Ccl Mtg: Land Use Contracts/Zoning & Tree + Cats 
To: Carolanne Reynolds <editorwvm@westvan.org> 
 

~ 6pm ~  PH followed by the Sp Ccl Mtg (revised; item on trees added) 
Not just three readings, but adoption of the bylaws is on the Ccl mtg agenda 

    Notice this star.  From now on it will indicate an alert before the main WVM issue (WVM 33 will be the next one). 
 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
We interrupt this DWV ccl mtg/news WVM to let you know what the WV Chamber of Commerce just sent: a 
lunch tomorrow plus a tasting on Thursday: 

 

The Power of Diversity and Inclusivity: 
A Business Case 

 

 

The 4th in our series of these webinars starts tomorrow - 
Wednesday June 1st, 12:00 pm - 1:15 pm 

FREE for WVCC Members and Future Members 

Join us for a “Mini Taste of Park Royal” showcasing new and 
existing businesses in Park Royal South Main Street. 

Thursday June 2nd, 5pm-8pm - Tickets $10 +gst 

Ticket holders will enjoy a complimentary wine or beer and tasty food samples  
 

For all the info:  https://mailchi.mp/westvanchamber/power-lunch-sessions-and-events?e=486b806cb6 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 
Oh dear, had meant to include the list of properties affected by the 'proposed' Land Use Contract sites' Zoning 
Amendment Bylaw.  LUC info was in the WVM.  Here's the motion with the report as well as the addresses (+ the 
notice to start): 
             https://westvancouver.ca/sites/default/files/dwv/council-agendas/2022/may/31PH/22may31-PH-2-Notice.pdf 
 
 

❋ PUBLIC HEARING 

Proposed Zoning Bylaw No. 4662, 2010, Amendment Bylaw No. 5201, 2022 (Land Use C
ontract Sites) (File: 1610-20-5201) 

Applicant: The Corporation of the District of West Vancouver 

Subject Lands: All properties that are subject to the Land Use Contracts shown     in 
the following table: 

 

ADDRESS LAND USE CONTRACT NUMBERS (DAA) 

Folkestone Way 1957 

525 Clyde Avenue 2876 
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6645 Nelson Avenue 2500 

585 16th Street 2533 

1340 Duchess Avenue 2384 

1489–1497 Marine Drive 2547 

1507 Bellevue Avenue 2693 

1495 Esquimalt Avenue 2439 

2030–2040 Marine Drive 2735 

2119 Bellevue Avenue 2456 
 

202–250 16th Street, 1571–1579 Bellevue Avenue 2444 
440 13th Street, 1285 & 1289 Keith Road 2270 

1363 Clyde Avenue 2385 

4957 Marine Drive 1940 

1858–1896 Bellevue Avenue 2218 

312–320 Keith Road 2233 

5500 Block Parthenon Place & 5490 Marine Drive 2162 

950 Cross Creek Road 1908 

6330–6338 Bay Street 2680 

382–398 Mathers Avenue 2269 

800 Block Taylorwood Place 2200 

6255 & 6265 Imperial Avenue, 6620–6678 Marine Drive 2469 
 

Proposed Zoning Bylaw No. 4662, 2010, Amendment Bylaw No. 5201, 2022:  
would provide land use regulations for the subject sites that are generally consistent with 
the provisions of the existing Land Use Contract to avoid future non-conformity and 
potential unintended changes to development rights 
that would occur due [owing]  to the province’s termination of  

the contracts on June 30, 2024. 

3. STAFF PRESENTATION 

4. PUBLIC HEARING PROCEDURE ... 

... Anyone who believes that their interest in property is affected by the proposed bylaw will be 
heard and/or may provide a written submission either in-person 
or  via email to correspondence@westvancouver.ca. No one will be discouraged or prevented f
rom making their views heard. 

Council members may ask questions of you following your presentation 
but Council’s function during this public hearing is to listen to the views of the public,                  not to 
debate the proposed bylaw. 

After the public hearing has concluded, Council may, without further notice, give                   whatever effe
ct Council believes proper to the representations. 

Your only opportunity to comment on the proposed bylaw is during the 
public hearing. Council is not permitted to receive further submissions once Council has closed
 the public hearing. 
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Council has received documents which are available for the public to  

view. A hard copy of these may be obtained from 
the Deputy Corporate Officer during the public hearing. These documents can also be viewed 
online at westvancouver.ca/notices. Please note that the online copy of the documents 
will not include items received after noon today. 

To maintain order and to ensure that everyone has an  

opportunity to be heard here are the rules of procedure: ... 

 
REPORTS/WRITTEN SUBMISSIONS 

 

Reports received up to and including May 17, 2022: 
REPORT TITLE REPORT DATED RECEIVED 

AT COUNCIL MEETING 
# 

Memorandum: Revised Draft Zoning Amendment 
Bylaw for Land Use Contract Sites 

 

May 5, 2022 

 

May 9, 2022 

 

R-
2 

Proposed Bylaw Amendments for Land Use Contract Sites 
April 21, 2022 May 9, 2022 R-

1 

Written submissions received up to and including May 17, 2022: 
 

SUBMISSION AUTHOR SUBMISSION DATED # 

None to date. 
  

... 

6. PUBLIC INPUT 

7. CLOSURE OR ADJOURNMENT OF PUBLIC HEARING 

If there is no further public nput and Council does not request a further  

staff      report: 

RECOMMENDATION: 

THAT all written and oral submissions regarding proposed Zoning Bylaw No. 4662, 2010, Am
endment Bylaw No. 5201, 2022 regarding Land Use Contract                     Sites up to and including the 
May 31, 2022 public hearing be received and that the public hearing be closed. 

OR 

If Council requests a further staff report: 

RECOMMENDATION: 

THAT staff report back to Council regarding the May 31, 2022 public hearing regarding 
Zoning Bylaw No. 4662, 2010, Amendment Bylaw No. 5201, 
2022 regarding Land Use Contract Sites and that the public hearing be adjourned to 

.                                                                (date, time, and location) 
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Council members are not permitted to receive further submissions once  the public 
hearing is closed. 

 
 

❋. SPECIAL COUNCIL 
MEETING 

Revised on May 27, 2022  

to update the title and add a bylaw and recommendations to Item 4.  

 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA ... 

 

BYLAWS 

Bylaws are passed by a simple majority affirmative vote  

unless otherwise noted. 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

FYI 

Tree-cutting was added, however just In case you hv not seen the background (maps 
showing the properties, IOW, not just the number address) -- check for one near you!), here's 
the link: 
https://westvancouver.ca/sites/default/files/dwv/council-agendas/2022/may/31SP/22may31-SP-4-Revised.pdf 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

4. Proposed: Zoning Bylaw No. 4662, 2010, Amendment Bylaw No. 5201, 
2022;  and Tree Bylaw No. 4892, 2016, Amendment Bylaw No. 5202, 2022 
(Land Use Contract Sites) (File: 1610-20-5201/5202) 

The proposed bylaw received first reading at the May 9, 2022 Council meeting and Council scheduled a 
public hearing to be held on May 31, 2022. If the May 31, 2022 public hearing has closed, the proposed 
bylaw may be further considered at the May 31, 2022 Council meeting. If the public hearing has closed 
Council is not permitted to receive any further submissions regarding the proposed bylaw. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

THAT proposed “Zoning Bylaw No. 4662, 2010, Amendment Bylaw No. 52
01, 2022” be read a second time. 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 

THAT proposed “Zoning Bylaw No. 4662, 2010, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 5201, 2022” be read a third time. 
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Pursuant to Local Government Act s.480, a Zoning bylaw may be adopted 
on the same day that it has been given third reading. 

As the proposed bylaw was approved by the Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure on May 27, 202
2, it may be considered for adoption. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

THAT proposed “Zoning Bylaw No. 4662, 2010, Amendment Bylaw No. 52
01, 2022” be adopted. 

 

The proposed bylaw received first, second, and third reading at the May 9, 2022 Council meeting. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

THAT proposed “Tree Bylaw No. 4892, 2016, Amendment Bylaw No. 5202,
 2022” be adopted. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

EXCERPT FYI: 

Inserting the following new section to be numbered as 6.8: Notwithstanding Section 6.2,  

no tree over 15.24 cm DBH and over 1.8 m in height can be removed from lands in 
the CD77, CD81, and CD82 zones unless a tree cutting permit in accordance  

to Sections 6.3, 6.4, and 6.5 of this Bylaw has been issued in respect of the tree. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

 
PUBLIC QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

5. Public Questions and Comments (3 minutes per speaker) 
=========================================================  
 
Back to you soon with what happened last night and more. 

                                     Cheers, 

                                         Carolanne  ✍   

For now, leaving you with some cats.... 
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               . .           .   
 

                       
 
 

========================
== 

--->  West Van Matters, , West Vancouver, BC 
 

 

s.22(1)





2

view, that is nothing short of a conflict of interest.  Our council has already bent over backwards to accommodate 
developers, to the detriment of our community.  This would only open those doors wider.   
 
Please ensure that this email is brought to council’s and the mayor’s attention. 
 
Regards, 
 

 
 

West Vancouver, BC 
 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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V  R

From: Finance
Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 10:57 AM
To:
Cc: correspondence
Subject: Re: FOURTH QUARTER 2021 REPORT -- WATER UTILITY -- WATER RESERVES

Dear , 

Thank you for your email dated May 28, 2022. The Water Utility has a statutory reserve for capital contributions 
from water rates and is used to fund capital works. If capital works are not completed for the year, the excess 
capital contributions are transferred to this reserve for future use to complete the projects. Any other excess 
revenues for the year is accounted for in the Water Utility surplus (not a reserve). Of the $6.22M excess 
revenues over expenditures in 2021, $1.37M was attributed to unspent capital and was returned to the 
statutory Water Reserve Fund. The remainder went into the surplus for the Water Utility. For more information 
regarding the District’s consolidated surplus balance, please see note 9 of the District’s financial statements, 
which forms part of the Annual Report and will be available on the District’s website on June 10.  

The Water Utility surplus is excess resources available that can be used in the future to cover emergency 
operating expenses. The desired Water Utility surplus is equivalent to 120 days of water operating expenses 
(approximately $3.5M); this benchmark has now been reached and in turn, the remaining surplus will be 
transferred to the Statutory Water Capital Reserve in 2022 to fund future capital works, based on the Water 
Asset Management Plan. 

The same methodology would apply to the Sewer Utility as well. 

Sincerely,  

Financial Services | District of West Vancouver  

We acknowledge that we are on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territory of the Sḵwxw̱ú7mesh Úxwumixw (Squamish Nation), səl โílwətaʔɬ (Tsleil-Waututh 
Nation), and xʷməθkʷəyə̓m (Musqueam Nation). We recognize and respect them as nations in this territory, as well as their historic connection to the lands and 
waters around us since time immemorial. 

This email and any files transmitted with it are considered confidential and are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are intended. If 
you are not the intended recipient or the person responsible for delivering the email to the intended recipient, be advised that you have received this email in error 
and that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender 
immediately and delete all copies of this email and attachment(s). Thank you. 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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penultimate line of the worksheet in the 4th and 6th columns).  In general accounting 
practice, there should be no inconsistency between these figures, but it is evident that 
there is a very large inconsistency between the separate parts of the 4th Quarter Report 
for the Water Utility, as can be easily seen.  This deserves an explanation.  The 
explanation should be made public, and it should be made at the earliest convenience by 
District financial staff. 
 
  The Sewer Utility reported figures and reserves deserve a similar review, but I have 
not taken the opportunity to prepare a corresponding worksheet.  The inconsistency is 
less disturbing, but nonetheless needs attention from Council, and an explanation from 
the District financial staff to the public, at your earliest convenience. 
 
  Your servant, 
 
/s/ 
      
 

. 
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